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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 25th July 2016 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Mr John Griffiths (Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, Kevin Morris, Julian Harries, 

David Ambrey and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne James and Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) HIGHWAY MATTERS. A letter was received from Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways and Construction, Pembs County Council with an explanation regarding the trimming of highway hedges which was carried out on the first weekend of July in the Ambleston Community area. Also the ARAF/SLOW road markings in Ambleston Village will be repainted soon.
(b) POOR ROAD SURFACES. Email received from Mr Dorian Williams, Area Maintenance North Supervisor, Pembs County Council confirming that the following roads are due for patching and surface dressing next year:-

(i) Wallis Lodge to Woodstock;


(ii) Wallis Village;


(iii) Rock Cottage Road, Wallis;


(iv) Wallis Mill Road.

(c) CODE OF CONDUCT. The Chairman and Clerk had attended the training on 7th July at Crymych. Messrs Bryn Vaughan, Kevin Morris and David Ambrey had attended the training on 12th July at Clarbeston Road.
4. Highway Matters.
Extensive road improvement work is being carried out at present on the Lower House, Woodstock to Henne Fach Cross Roads road.
5. Planning.
Planning permission has been granted for an Extension to rear of property at Lower Pencastell, Wallis.
6. Financial Report.
Receipts were as follows. One instalment of precept £600.00. £205.86 including two pence interest transfer from the Business Saver account when this account was closed on 31st May 2016 to the Community account. Expenditure was as follows. M & J Plumb Treework £300.00. One Voice Wales membership £42.00. Insurance £188.89. Clerk’s salary £1,375.00. Clerk’s expenses £23.07. Cruse Bereavement Care donation £30.00. Hire of Hall £30.00. Community account balance is £2,037.96.
7. Correspondence.
(a) The following were received for information:-
(i) From Pembs County Council an update on the future of Welsh Medium Secondary Education provision for Mid and North West Pembrokeshire.

(ii) Minutes of One Voice Wales AGM 2015 and the Pembs Area Committee held in April 2016.

A meeting of One Voice Wales Area Committee will be held on 26th July at County Hall.

(b) Email received from the auditors stating that Ambleston Community Council will be issued with an adverse audit opinion.
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(c) AGE CYMRU PEMBROKESHIRE. A letter requesting financial support was discussed. It was proposed by Kevin Morris, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to make a donation of £30.00.

9. Any Other Business.
(a) DEFIBRILLATOR. A defibrillator is now available for purchase. It was agreed to invite Ms Jane Lewis, British Heart Foundation Co-ordinator for West Wales to the September meeting.
(b) WALLIS POND. The amount of weeds growing in the pond was discussed. John Griffiths agreed to ask Mr Kevin Francis, carpenter for his advice regarding the sluice gate, where some of the wood has rotted.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.35 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 26th September 2016.
